
From The Principal
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Teacher Introductions:
We are now in Week 4 and you should have received an 
email from each of your child’s teachers introducing themselves. Feel free
to reach out to them if you have any questions or concerns regarding your
child’s education. 

Parent Collaboration with MSC:
The Year 7 parents BBQ was well attended last week, providing an
opportunity for parents to meet our staff, strengthening the home-
school partnership.
The next formal interaction with parents will be at the Parent-
Teacher-Student Interviews later this term.
The Swimming Carnival is scheduled for this Friday. Parents are
encouraged to attend to cheer on their children with the first event
starting at 10am. Dismissal will be from the pool at the end of the day.

School Council Elections:
The School Council serves as the governing body of the College, meeting
approximately every fourth Monday for 2 ½ hours. The Council oversees
the College's finances, sets strategic direction, and supports grounds
maintenance and fundraising. Positions on the Council are open to
parents, teachers, students, and community representatives. 

Congratulations to Kate Stonnill and Damien Gerrans, the successful
parent representatives for 2024 and 2025. There is one vacant parent
position available, and nominations are welcome until 4pm on Monday
26th February. Nomination forms can be obtained from the School Office.

School Photos:
School photos were taken last week, with backup photos for absent
students and sibling photos being captured on Monday 26th February.

Kind Regards
Timothy Hall

Students have been given their
School Photo Order Form.

Photos can now be ordered directly
through National Photography via

their website.

www.nationalphotography.com.au
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TERM 1

Week 4
Wed 21/2 - Uniform shop open 1:45pm - 2:15pm
Fri 23/2 - House Swimming Sports

Week 5
Mon 26/2 - School photo back up day
Mon 26/2 - Tue 27/2 - AVC Mt Stirling Camp
Wed 28/2 - Uniform shop open 1:45pm - 2:15pm
Wed 28/2 - Fri 1/3 - OES Mt Buffalo Camp
Fri 1/3 - Unit 3 Biology Ecolinc Excursion 

Week 6
Tue 5/3 - Southern Ranges Swimming
Wed 6/3 - Luna Park Physics Excursion
Wed 6/3 - Uniform shop open 1:45pm - 2:15pm 

Week 7
Mon 11/3 - Labour Day Public Holiday
Wed 13/3 - Uniform shop open 1:45pm - 2:15pm
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Year 8 Indonesian Students Go Tropical
Year 8 students are currently learning about food in
their Indonesian class. A recent highlight was the
opportunity to taste a variety of tropical fruits,
including watermelon, mango, lychees, avocado, star
fruit and dragon fruit. Students completed a survey
about their opinion of each fruit in Indonesian, as they
tasted each one. 

A big thank you to Tahlee Davis, Holly Leatham, Max
Meadows, Deane Sauerbeck, Marley Huriwaka, Jacob
Paulus, Billy Barnett, James Baklis and Kezi Wolfe, who
volunteered to help cut up and plate the fruit for all
three classes during their lunch time.

Erica Lowing
Indonesian Teacher

The Swimming Carnival is being held this Friday 23rd February. All students must come to school at the start of day and not
meet down at the pool!! This is so they can be accounted for and have their competitor number written on their arm. 
Students can order lunches from the school canteen before school and these will be brought down at 1:00pm. The SRC will
be cooking a BBQ and students are able to purchase things from the kiosk, however it is a limited selection. Dismissal will be
from the pool at 3:20pm and all bus travellers will catch the bus from Mansfield Primary School.

Please note the following are approximate times and may vary due to weather, program holdups and other issues.

10:00am – Medley Relay
10:30am – 100m Freestyle
10:50am - 33m Butterfly
11:20am – 66m Backstroke
11:50am – 66m Breaststroke + Multi-Class 33m
12:20pm – Novelty Kickboard
12:40pm – Novelty Dog Paddle
1:10pm – Lunch
1:30pm – 66m Freestyle + Multi-Class 33m
2:00pm - Freestyle Relay
2:30pm – 13–20-year-old 200m Freestyle  
3:00pm – Presentations
 

Christian Thomson
Sports Coordinator

Swimming Carnival



Work Experience:
Work Experience can be undertaken when a student is 15 years of age, which is generally for students in Years 10, 11 and 12.
Some exemptions can be organised to do Work Experience at 14 years of age, but the school discourages this because of
the onerous conditions put on employers (requiring Working With Children’s Cards) and monitoring for schools.
At Mansfield Secondary College Year 10 students undertake a mandatory one block of five days Work Experience usually at
the end of Term 2. For other year levels, Work Experience can be organized on a case by case basis. Work Experience can
be arranged depending on various elements including:

Availability of placements
Time of the year with exams and assessments
Student behaviour

Undertaking Work Experience is generally compulsory when seeking a School Based Apprenticeship. If a student would like
to undertake Work Experience placement please see Shelly Comben.

School Based Apprenticeships:
If your child is interested in enrolling in a School Based Apprenticeship, please get in touch with Shelly Comben.

MANSFIELD SECONDARY COLLEGE

Work Experience/School Based Apprenticeships

If your child is
keen on the
construction

industry, explore
this excellent

chance to obtain
a White Card.

Inquire through
MACE for more

details..



Compass is the College's primary communication portal.
It is very important that parents (and students) have set up their log ins and access this tool regularly.

Accessing Compass
If you have not logged into Compass and don't know how to, please contact the School Office on 
5775 2022 or by email mansfield.sc@education.vic.gov.au. We will send you a 'welcome email' (tip: check your junk mail
folder, this initial email may be in there) The Office team can also reset forgotten passwords and advise your family code.

Tips:
Your username is NOT an email address, it is your family code (for a student, it is their student code) eg.ABC0012
Download the App on your smartphone, it is very handy for a quick review of a timetable or making an attendance note
and turning the Notifications ON means you will be prompted when notes are uploaded (saves you missing notes if you
don't access your emails very often)
Some aspects of Compass are only available/or easier to navigate when using a desktop/laptop, rather than a phone
(eg. Progress Reports)

Attendance:
Please ensure that all absences are reported. In Compass, you will be able to track your child’s attendance and also notify
MSC of any absences. 

What can I do through Compass?
View timetables, tasks that are due, reports, events/excursions, book Parent-Teacher-Student Interviews, contact teachers
directly etc. 

The Office team can answer most of your Compass queries, if not, we will find out for you!

MANSFIELD SECONDARY COLLEGE

Compass



COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD

2024 DEBUTANTE BALL
Expressions of Interest

Any Year 11 student who would like
to participate in the 2024 Debutante
Ball, please forward your expression
of interest to 0400 557 990 with the

following information: 
Name
Partners name 
Parents email address  
Parents phone number

Planned for a later time this year

Please note: depending on interest,
numbers may be restricted.

https://madpotters.org.au/

